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Dear friends,

Fall is upon us. Soon it will
be Thanksgiving, Advent
and then Christmas. There
is another season that has
been predominant in the
life of the church for over
a year now... a season of
transition, known as the
Interim Period. September
16" marked my one year
at Pilgrim Congregational.
We’ve seen many
changes, many
celebrations and some
losses over this time and
season. A few of them
include staff changes in
every area. It is surely nice
to have Brittany, Randy
and Teresa in place. They
are becoming more
comfortable in their roles.

Kaarin Brooke has
implemented a new
curriculum in our children’s
Sunday School time.

Several “traditions” here
are making a return but in
new or updated forms, for
example, the Maker’s
Market (formerly known as
the French Country Market)
as well as our Christmas
Potluck scheduled for after
worship on December 15,
2019 (that used to be a
concert and evening event,
but to make it more
accessible to our whole
church, we have moved
the time and altered the
details of the event).




Our CoCos continue to meet on the months that Council
does NOT meet. They have been hard at work to update
our procedures manual and proactively inform one
another of plans and needs of the various ministries.
Stewardship has begun their work and by now you have
received an appeal for pledges and some of the ways that
the church is trying to be poised for yet another new
season when, hopefully very soon, you call a settled
pastor to journey with you through a time of growth and
renewal.

One of the challenges of the Interim time is to guard
against a time of inertia, fallowness and lethargy. | sense
that there are places where this has not happened at all,
and it is a very good thing. Nonetheless, | urge none
of us to become complacent, but instead, to keep alert
and to be full of energy and Spirit so that when the new
shoots and roots and growth emerge, you will all be there
ready to celebrate and reap what has been sown.




JOYS
AND
CONCERNS

Joys:

Kit Harvey is smiling for
JOY. She was playing golf
for her Lake Redding Golf
Team as a part of the
Pacific Women's Golf
Association.

The tournament included
clubs from Fresno north
and out of 34 teams Kit's
team won first place! They
were the CHAMPIONS!
She was even given a
feature moment on KRCR
News. Hooray for you Kit!
The tournaments
continued and she played
in September and October!

You can't keep an avid
traveler home... off Karen
Foss and her husband
went in September for a
cruise around the Greek
Islands as well as into
Turkey to go to Ephesus.

SNOW in September???
...... Just ask John Egolf
and his son Liam who were
camping with the Boy
Scouts near Callahan. The
camping trip was
interrupted by the snow
and they had to return to
Redding.

Our landscaping team is
keeping our church
property look good and
safe. Several helped
spread bark, cut down
weeds and trim
shrubbery... Many thanks
to Paula Damico, Chris
McNeill, Cora McNEeill,
Thelonius McNeill, Glenn
Hoxie, Heather Hennessey,
and Randy Haynes.

We want to wish a Special
Happy Anniversary to Lori

and Chris McNeill for their

17th Wedding Anniversary
on Oct 12th. All the best to
you both!

Sheri Curtis's dad, Jay,
celebrated his 98™ birthday
in October. What an
interesting long life he is



having. He has a
phenomenal record
collection. Ask him about it
sometime.

Nancy and Ken Hill are
pleased to announce that
their AXIOM Theater has
their own theater venue for
the upcoming plays. It is
located on Bechelli Lane
behind the Office Depot
Store.

November will be a
special month for Paula
and Dick Kahler not only
for Thanksgiving but for the
arrival of a new
granddaughter. In
September Paula and Dick
had a weekend in Seattle
to be included in a baby
shower for their son and
daughter-in-law.

A Great- Grandson arrived
for Janet Tyrrel. This is her
first great grandchild.
Congratulations!

During the Children's
time on Oct. 6™, Heather
shared with the children

about communion and
then she provided the
bread and cup for them to
partake. Since it was World
Communion Sunday the
children learned how the
whole Christian world was
taking communion just as
they were doing on
Sunday.

The Makers Market was a
successful event for
Pilgrim Church on October
19", The proceeds will be
donated to agencies in
Redding. We thank Lori
McNeill and all the people
who volunteered to work
on this money making
project.




Concerns:

Phyllis Solberg is at home
and is recuperating from a
brief hospital stay. She
appreciates all our
concerns for her. We hope
you feel better Phyllis and
look forward to seeing you.

We hold in our prayers
many who are unable to
worship with us on Sunday
mornings: Linda Lack,
Carolyn Kennedy, Joanne
Nelson, Ken Steele,
Claudine Cupples, Deanie
Coon, Rosemary Thomas
and Paul Frye. They would
enjoy hearing from other
Pilgrims by way of a note
or card.

Pastoral Search

Committee
The Search for our Next
Pastor Accelerates!

Your Pastor Search Team
has been hard at work
reviewing potential pastor
profiles, watching sermons,
and interviewing pastors.

Our work is emotionally
exhausting but rewarding.
As we have narrowed our
search to one pastor we
have met many wonderful
people. Pastors who would
be a wonderful addition to
our faith community but
could not satisfy our needs
for a settled pastor. The
work we ask this pastor to
complete is widely varied.
We truly feel that the
candidate we have chosen
will meet all the challenges
we present and those they
have in their own life with a
powerful faith in God.

There are a few more steps
the Search team must
complete before we can
announce the candidate. In
just a few short weeks we
expect to announce the
candidate. It is an exciting
time for our Search Team,
our Church and our UCC
Conference.

We look forward to sharing
our good news soon!



Learning Report

Our preschool teacher, Brittany, has had a full room of
littles recently! Yaaaay!

Kaarin has a good group of school aged kiddos who
don't all make it on the same Sunday, but they have been
studying world religions and are fascinated by them.

Faith Forum is now studying the scripture text for the
following Sunday. This group will get a jump start on the
lesson/sermon for the week. Since each week will be
different, folks do not have to commit to every Monday to
benefit from the group. Come any Monday you are
available at 2pm in the Fireside Room. It usually wraps up
by 3:30.

And for everyone's devotional practice at home, we
recommend UCC's "Still Speaking Daily Devotionals". To
get these devotionals daily via email, go to UCC.org, click
on "Still Speaking Daily Devotional" and enter your email
address. We hope you will use this great resource from
our UCC writers.

Pilgrims are lifelong learners!

Paula Kahler
Lori McNeill
Learning CoCos




